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CHANGE NOTIFICATION 
 
 
        Linear Technology Corporation 
        1630 McCarthy Blvd., Milpitas, CA 95035-7417 
        (408) 432-1900 

 
November 02, 2015 
 

 
Dear Sir/Madam:                  PCN# 110215 

 

Subject:  Notification of Change to LTC4217 
  
Please be advised that Linear Technology Corporation has made a change to the lead frame of the LTC4217 
device to meet IPC/ JEDEC JSTD-020 Moisture Sensitivity Level 1 Classification.  Moisture Sensitivity Level 1 
classified devices can be shipped without dry pack with unlimited shelf life.  Device with improved leadframe 
have longer moisture soak and more aggressive IR temp ramps. 
 
The change includes adding an array of slot holes along the edge of the die attach paddle as mold locking 
feature to enhance mold adhesion mechanism to the lead frames.  In addition to facilitate improvement in our 
manufacturing yield, a minor change was done to the datasheet as shown on the attached page of the marked 
up datasheet. The improved product with approximate date code of 1601 will be tested to the new limits. 
 
Besides these changes, there was no change in form, fit, function, quality or reliability of the product.  Similarly, 
there are no changes associated with the package footprint, PCB layout or product top marking, so the customer 
applications will be unaffected.   
 
Parts incorporating the new lead frame design have been fully characterized and tested for package level 
reliability.  The change was qualified by performing extensive characterization over the full operating voltage and 
temperature ranges and MSL1 preconditioning. Device with the new lead frame has been subjected to 1000 
cycles of temperature cycles and thermal shock.  Products built using the improved design will be shipped with a 
date code of approximately 1601.  
 
Should you have any further questions or concerns please contact your local Linear Technology Sales person or 
you may contact me at 408-432-1900 ext. 2077, or by e-mail at jason.hu@linear.com.  If I do not hear from you 
by January 4, 2016, we will consider this change to be approved by your company. 
 

Sincerely, 

Jason Hu 

 

Quality Assurance Engineer 
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Post MSL 1 Precondition C-SAM image without delamination 
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